
Transportation & Parking Committee (TPC) November 
21, 2016 Minutes 

Alternative Transportation Center Conference Room 
 

 

Present: Jeri Baker, John Bartos, Virgilio Centeno, Bo Frazier, Annabelle Fuselier, Tom 
Gallemore, Austin Hannon (phone), Bruce Harper 
 
Excused: Debbie Greer, Andi Ogier 

 

AGENDA 
 

Announcement of approval of October 2016 minutes 

Meeting minutes were approved by e-mail.   
 
Parking and Transportation Update 
Jeri gave an update on the status of the tiered permit pricing.  The proposal is not off the 
table.  This could mean a 7% increase to maintain reserves.  The proposed price for 
increase of permits is approximately $19 for commuters and graduate students, $27 for 
residents and $17 for faculty/staff.  There are budget meetings in December and early 
January and Jeri will have more information for the committee at the next meeting. 
 
Virginia Tech Police Department Update 
No report at this time 
 
Bike Share Program 
Austin reported that SGA has submitted the RFP.  They have two months to submit support 
information on the success of the program.  A survey will be sent through SGA distribution 
lists to gain student input and feedback.  Austin asked the committed for suggestions on 
additional supplemental information and inquired about the next steps for a potential 
increase of $0.50. 
 
Jeri suggested contacting Laura Neff-Henderson or University Relations to have the survey 
as a VT News item.  Jeri indicated that the increase may need approval from the Budget 
Office and possible the Board of Visitors.  She gave the contacts for the BOV 
representatives. Ryan will mention this at the next Commission on University Support 
meeting.  John gave the suggestion of using the GSA distribution lists for information 
dissemination. 
 
Constituent Reports 
No reports at this time 
 
Questions and Comments 
An update was given on the Town Hall Meeting with GSA where the bike share program 



was discussed.   
 
A motion was made to cancel the December 21, 2017 meeting.  This will allow for budget 
hearing meetings to occur.   
 
Next Meeting Date 
The committee will reconvene on January 25, 2016 

Adjourn  
There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Jeri and seconded by John 
and Virgilio 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

Annabelle Fuselier 
Recorder 
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